

April 12, 2011

Direct Dial No.: (248) 988-5662

Email: RLusk@LuskAlbertson.com

## Via Electronic & First Class Mail

Mr. Jay Kaplan, Staff Attorney American Civil Liberties Union Fund of Michigan ACLU of Michigan 2966 Woodward Avenue Detroit, Michigan 48201

Re: LGBT Websites

Dear Mr. Kaplan:

This firm serves as legal counsel to the Wayne-Westland Community Schools. The District forwarded your April 11, 2011 letter for review and response.

The District informs me that a student who is properly logged on to the District internet service can, in fact, access the website for the GSA Network. However, a person who is not properly logged on may encounter the messages mentioned in your letter. Please let me know if the issue raised in your letter is encountered by any District student who is properly logged on to the District internet services. If so, I will contact the District and help your client work through the issue.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. You may feel free to call with questions or comments.

Very truly yours,

LUSK & ALBERTSON, P.L.C.

Robert A Tusk

RAL:kma

cc: Dr. Greg Baracy

{00145246}